Tucker Road Bentleigh Primary School
Parents’ and Friends’ Association (PFA)

Minutes of Meeting – Monday, 12th September, 2016
__________________________________________________________________________________
Meeting Opened: 
9.30am
Attendance:  
As per attendance sheet.
Apologies:
Alexis Martin, Briony Loimaranta, Vanessa Turrisi

(Permanent apologies – G. Smith, K. Griffiths, S. Slatter)

Minutes of Previous Meeting (AGM):  Moved by Anna Leech, seconded by Jenny Bennett
Correspondence In:
Nil
Correspondence Out:
Nil

Reports

Principal’s Report –
 Report unavailable.
Treasurer’s Report – Jenny has recently received account updates from Phil and will provide a report at the next meeting.

Uniform Shop –
The uniform shop has been running smoothly.  Five or six helpers will be needed for the Prep uniform sales days, on Wednesday, 16 and Wednesday, 23 November.  Briony to include a call for help for these days, particularly the 16 November, on the next Roster Schedule.  Lois will organise models for the Prep Information Evening (Wednesday, 19th October) and Alexis will talk briefly at this evening.

Action:  Briony/Lois/Alexis
School Council –  
Lois advised that architects have been selected for the new building.

Community Care Report – Anna –Nothing to report. 

Recipe Book Sub-Committee – Vanessa provided a written report. Pre-orders close on 16 September.  Sales have reached 294 books.  The Launch will be held on Friday, 4 November, 3.00-5.00pm.


The launch will have a Cookbook Carnival theme, with smoothie bikes, photo booth, activity stalls.  The full price cookbook will be available to the external community following the Launch.
Fundraising and Events
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Father’s Day Stall
	The Father’s Day Stall and raffle were a great success, however due to school scheduling changes there were many hurdles the PFA needed to cross including moving class tables, stall tables from the hall, timing of raffle prize wrapping and stocking tables on the day.  This caused  additional stress on volunteers and will speak to the Office about how we can avoid this in future years.
Georgina also suggested we make sure new volunteers have someone experienced with them at the table to support them.
Thanks again to everyone involved.
	Next year provide stall timetables, which commence at 9.15am to allow set up to be filled in by the office as suited to school schedules. These class timetables then to be placed on each stall table, raffle table and gift bag table.
Calendar of Events to be provided by Alexis to Robyn O’Donoghue at the beginning of 2017.

PFA to discuss the scheduling of the Mothers & Fathers Days with the Management/Office.

Diarise ‘lessons learnt’ for next year.

	Chocolate Drive
	The Chocolate Drive has again been a successful fundraiser. Unfortunately Anna is still waiting on 50 boxes/money to be returned.  Thanks Anna for running this large fundraiser for another year.
	 A call for a volunteer to run this fundraiser will be made next year.
Alexis/Briony

	Molly Dene’s Pie Drive
	Georgina advised that $308 was raised.  
Georgina has supplied Kath Esdaile & Alexis Martin with a Pie Drive template.

Thank you Georgina for organising this fundraiser.
	Georgina will supply information for running this fundraiser next year.
Class locations on the day of delivery will be required next year to help volunteers delivering the food.


	Entertainment Book
	Lois reported that a record 165 books were sold this year, with a profit of over $2000.  Entertainment Book has offered to come to assembly and present an oversize cheque to the school.
	

	Sausage Sizzle
	The sausage sizzle went well, with an approximate profit of $1,000.  A big thank you to Baker’s Delight at Cheltenham and East Bentleigh for their donation of bread for the event.
Thanks to all helpers.
	Kath include a thank you for Baker’s Delight and volunteers in the next Newsletter.

	Coin Jar Fundraiser
	All money will be returned back to the classroom.
	Britt Weinstein has kindly offered to run this in Term 4.

	Lunch Box Sales
	Steady sales.
	Lois to report totals at next meeting.


Purchase of a new barbecue will be investigated with a previous barbecue supplier available within the school parent community.  Action:  Kath
Discussion of the September Agenda items will be completed at the October meeting.  Additional agenda items for October – Scheduling for 2017 and possible alliance with FACES.
Meeting Closed:
10.40am (early finish due to school relocating the meeting to the staff room)
Next Meeting:
Monday, 10th October, 2016, 9.30am, Parent Resource Room

All welcome
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